
COUNCIL MEETING

February 13, 2006
The meeting was opened at 7:37pm with a study of Psalm 84. Present were Pastor Crown, Vicar Gregory, Michele Price, Stephanie Newland, Jim Barlett, Vic Hesterman, Shawn Leonard, Russ Lampert, Burt Endsley, and Ray Weikal (presiding).

Pastor
· Rev. Roberts of LHF will speak at Bible study on March 19th and preach.

· We have received a letter from The Evangelical Lutheran Church of Chile thanking us for our VBS donation which will help the church to construct a new chapel.

· Carol Leonard has completed the design of new Easter paraments and sent the designs to Almy.

· Pastor needs to complete the vicarage application for 2006-2007.

· The Evening Prayer service from the Lutheran Service Book will be used for Lenten evening services.

· Pastor is distributing a catechism and confirmation survey to the Board of Education and the Elders.

· The Board of Stewardship has created a pamphlet to describe the Endowment Fund.

· The Board of Stewardship will present at the Sunday morning Bible studies the first Sunday of every month beginning in May.

· The Council should begin thinking about elections.

· The Council should think about setting a date for the annual planning session.

· Pastor Schufreider will be installed at Trinity Burlingame on February 26.

· On Sunday night, the “Issues, Etc.” radio program will broadcast a “Life Issues” show from Lutheran Church of Our Savior in Cupertino.

Minutes from last Council meeting were read and accepted.

Vicar
· On campus Bible study attendance is up to 4.

· The Prof. Mueller guest speaking events went pretty well, but student attendance was not a high as desired.

· On next Friday, the Vicar and LSF students will attend a presentation at Mt. Zion church in Berkeley.

· The Vicar wants to hear from families interested in hosting dinners for Stanford students.
Elders
· The Board has discussed building a columbarium. Vic Hesterman will contact the city about regulations. Vic also solicits opinions from members about such a project.

Education

· The Board discussed hosting a Mt. Cross day camp in the summer. The camp would be held the last week or second to last week of June.

· A pre-Easter workday is scheduled for April 1st.

Campus Ministry

· 7 members of the Youth Group prepared dinner for Hotel de Zinc clients.

· The Youth Group plans to attend a Stanford gymnastic meet this Friday.

· The Youth Group plans to work on the basement on March 11th.

· The Youth Group will prepare breakfast for the congregation on Easter Sunday.

· 3 Trinity youths applied for the Higher Things conference, but it is not yet known whether there is space to accept them.
New Business

· The new church signs are up, but not lighted yet. Burt, Vic, and Peter Spittler installed the signs along with Carl the sign builder.
· The Music Director requests a new computer for the music department (see attachment). Russ Lampert volunteers to talk to Sally Treadway about the request.
Motion by Jim Barlett

Authorize up to $2,000 for the purchase of a computer for the music program contingent upon Russ Lampert confirming that the system is consistent with the information-technology policy of the church.
Passes
· Russ Lampert volunteers to investigate internet access for the church office.
Meeting adjourned at 9:25pm.
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